April 30, 2024
Diana Low
In Support of H-7251

Dear House Finance,

Thank you for the opportunity to present this written testimony. | am in strong support for
Susan Donovan’s bill, H-7251, the Early Educator Compensation Stabilization Act.

| am able to make ends meet with a housing, food, overall care for my children and less stress in my life.
The program elevates the imbalance of what early childhood educators should be making. We play a
vital role in shaping the lives of young children and not to mention, if we weren’t here people will have
no childcare and cause problems for the working middle class. It has been a tremendous help and also is
an incentive to further education to climb up the ladder. The Early Educator Compensation
Stabilization Act will invest $2.5 million to continue the Child Care WAGES national model
program, to provide substantial wage supplements to recognize, reward, and retain qualified
and skilled early educators with CDAs, associate’s, and bachelor’s degrees. This program will
end in summer 2024 without new funding.

This act will also invest $5 million to continue retention bonuses at $3,000 per year for some
early educators, those who are lower-wage, consistent, frontline child care staff, beyond the

projected end date in September 2024 to prevent loss of staff/closure of more classrooms and
program.

Our child care providers are essential workers. They are being underpaid and undervalued.

They deserve our investment, and it cannot wait. Please support the Early Educator
Compensation Stabilization Act.

Sincerely,

Diana Low



